
Minutes

Graduate Programs Council

November 7th, 2012 - Room 309 in the Education Building

Present: Susan Hydro, Matthew Hall, Stuart Roe, Nicole Magno, Claire Lindberg, Cassandra Jackson, Brenda Leake, Melissa Pieller 

Excused: Shri Rao

Absent: Todd McCrary, Jessica Solano, Nita Ball

The meeting began with a reminder about the new process for taking minutes. We will each sign up for a particular date that we knew we can attend. However, if you cannot make a meeting when you are in charge with minutes, you will need to find a replacement. 

Minutes were reviewed, but there was not enough people to vote for its approval. 

There are no reports from Susan Hydro.

Summer Courses/Teacher Evaluations: Clare brought up concern for how professors teaching summer courses do not have teacher evaluations to give at the end of their class. Because of these missing teaching evaluations, chances for promotion and tenure are more difficult for professors. Susan Hydro will touch base and have a conversation about summer courses with David, Frank Cooper and a representative from Academic Affairs soon. 

Academic Calendar Revisions 

Because of the hurricane, Shiri lost power for a long time and could not email our revisions and recommendations until November 6th. We will be hearing more about academic calendar soon. 

Email that Graduate Conduct Code; new cover letter with testimonials that need to be approved. Will be sent out soon. 

Representation in Graduate Programs Council 

Brenda brought up concern for membership representation of GPC and adding more voices into the Council. According to the document, Governance Structure and Processes (2011) the GPC structure is outlined as the following:

(GPC:14 members) dean of a School with a graduate program, Assistant Dean for Graduate Studies,  6 faculty (3 of whom must be graduate coordinators and 3 of whom must be from the School of Education), 3 staff (one of whom is from Records and Registration), 3 graduate students.

We discussed how the current language only regulates the number of people and does not say anything about departments. We discussed changes that should be made to the structure of GPC so that the different graduate programs and departments at TCNJ have a formal voice. 

We agreed to ask Steering for the following structural changes to the Graduate Program Council:

· 1 Dean from a graduate program 
· 6 faculty that we are going to designate. Due to the wide variation in structure, we feel that it is necessary to have one representative from each of the following programs/departments which offer graduate degrees:
· English
· Nursing
· Secondary Education and Education Leadership
· Elementary/Early Childhood Education
· Special Education, Language, and Literacy (SELL)
· Counselor Education
· 2 faculty at large
· 3 graduate students
Staff Members

· 1 Representative from Student Life 
· 1 Representative from Records and Registration 
· 1 Library Representative
· 1 representative from the Office of Graduate Studies 
We will be increasing our council by two members. In total, the GPC will have 16 members. However, we also discussed the possibility of including one representative from the Office of Off Campus Programs. In such a case, we will ask if we can have 17 members on our Council.

Shri or Matthew will give an informal call to Nancy Freudenthal to ask about changing the structure of the Graduate Program Council.  

Graduate Comparator Document: We discussed steps we need to take first regarding the Graduate Comparator. The Comparator list will be useful to our institution in regards to thinking about how to move our graduate programs forward so that they progress and improve. We agreed that the first step is defining ourselves and figuring out the identity of TCNJ’s graduate programs. We decided to come back to the graduate school comparator list later. We will finish the google document detailing the different graduate programs at TCNJ first and come up with a mission statement. We are not meeting the Wednesday before Thanksgiving; however, we hope to have the document filled out as much as possible before our next meeting.   
Susan Hydro will be filling in the information for the first few columns. She will be viewing the information from Summer and Fall 2011 to Spring 2012.


